
Meeting Minutes for March 2021

Moses Lake Youth Hockey Association


Location: 610 Yakima Ave, Moses Lake, WA


Date of Meeting: March 2, 2021


In Attendance: Ryan Porter, Melanie Strevy, Chris Hesse, Chad Strevy, Jen Hopkins, Bob Horst, 
Courtney Russell


Meeting called to order at 5:20pm


Discussion held around the end of season banquet. Due to Covid, the association will not do 
the banquet this year. The association could rent the aquatic center in July or August but this 
will be decided later. It will be left up to the individual teams to plan an end of season party. 
The association will help to cover costs.


Melanie would like the coaches meeting to be held earlier in the season next fall. This will allow 
all to understand the requirements and to know the cut off date for their fees to be reimbursed. 


Courtney presented some ideas for the $4500 grant money the association received. 

	 *If a player goes to a hockey camp ofver the summer, they would be reimbursed $200. 
Family would be responsible to pay for the camp up front and show the receipt in order to be 
reimbursed.

	 *Hold a power skating clinic here. This one is tricky because of the time our ice is 
available and the availability of the coaches holding these clinics. Discussion around renting ice 
in October in Wenatchee or having it here the second weekend in December.

These are tabled for now.


Ryan would like to take the Beginning Hockey program back from the city. Unless the city is 
willing to take care of it completely, including the staffing, it makes the most sense for MLYHA 
to run it. The association would retain the same model. The city would still advertise in the 
catalog. 


Three board positions renewing this year: Director 2 (currently Chris Hesse), Treasurer (currently 
Melanie Strevy), and Secretary (currently Jen Hopkins). These will be posted on the MLYHA 
Facebook page allowing members to nominate others. 


Bob made motion to approve January meeting minutes. Chris second.


Meeting adjourned at 6:02pm



